PETER SHUMLIN

Governor

State of Vermont

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

January 22, 2014

Mr. Michael Brogna
44 Y Crescent Street
Rutland, VT 05701

Dear Mr. Brogna,

I am pleased to inform you that I have forwarded your name to the President of
the United Sates for appointment as a member of a Vermont Selective Service Board.

Your willingness to be a member of a local board, and to participate in the
necessary training, will guarantee that should the selective service process be activated it
will be a fair one.

1 commend you for your willingness to volunteer your time and service in the
interests of our state and our nation. I am confident that Vermont will benefit from your
public service and I hope you will find it personally rewarding.

Sincerely,

Peter Shumlin
Governor

PS/ss

Ce: William Cody, Selective Service System, Vermont State Director

109 STATE STREET ¢ THE PAVILION ¢ MONTPELIER, VT 05609-0101 ¢+ WWWVERMONT.GOV
TELEPHONE: 802.828.3333 ¢ FAX: 802.828.3339 ¢ TDD: 802.828.3345



